
GO Maintenance Construction Notice 

 

 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com  
Call us at: 416-202-4453  
Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion  
Visit the website: metrolinx.com/Barrie   

As with all construction, work may be adjusted, 
rescheduled or extended due to weather conditions or 
unforeseen circumstances.  

 

Overhead Utility Relocation at 

Deviation Rd.  
January 20th, 2024-June 30th, 2025 from 7AM-6PM Monday-Friday  

 
Project Overview:   
GO service is expanding to serve you better - 
with more frequent service, more stations, 
cleaner technology, and more connections.  
 
Across the entire network, our goal is to deliver 
over 10,000 train trips a week - so you will not 
need a schedule because you know the next 
train will be coming soon. 
 
What do you need to know? 
Crews will be mobilizing to take overhead utility 
wires and transfer them underground. This will 
allow the removal of any conflicts of overhead 
cables running over the Barrie corridor for  
future support of electrification. 
 
What does this mean for you?  
There will be a partial closure at Old 
Main/Deviation Road on the East side of the 
bike/pedestrian pathway. Crews will be working within the city right-of-way, and there will be signage set up 
to notify residents of the slight detour along the pathway where equipment will be stored. Residents may 
hear some drilling and excavating noise during the working times caused by the excavator and horizontal 
directional drill (HDD). Pedestrians/cyclists at Nokiida/Tom Taylor bike trail will be unable to access the area 
during the specific active drilling. 
 
Questions   
We have a dedicated community relations team in place to work with residents and businesses in York 
Region. If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us anytime at: 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com    
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